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Dear Friends 
We gathered on a recent Wednesday with thoughts of a good friend who 
had passed away. It made me think of the cost and value of friendships. 
The joys and pains of friendship 
There is a real and deep emotional attachment that the healthy human being 
makes with the people around them, which is at the same time both joyful 
and painful. 
The first days at a new school were moments of panic: will I have any friends? 
A few weeks later we know the answer, hopefully, yes, but occasionally not 
yet. 
1 Friendship involves risk 
You have to reach out to others if you are to make friends and often the first 
few words you say make all the difference. You may be rejected, or you may 
be accepted. Friendships involve risk. 
2 Friendship involves joy 
When you click with a colleague at work or a friend in church or a person in 
your class, you get inner energy which gives you a real boost and a deep joy. 
The risk is worth it because Friendships involve joy. 
3 Friendship involves pain 
However, there is also the issue of the ending of the friendship. Sometimes 
the person is not what you thought they were: their outer performance hid an 
inner nastiness, or their apparent niceness was just a cover to find someone 
to inflate their ego. Friendships involve pain. 
4 Friendship involves loss 
When we mourn the loss of a friendship, through the death of a friend, 
aspects of their memory are special to each of us. So we need to share 
ourselves, take the risk together, enjoy time and talk together and build the 
life together if we are to become real friends. 
I hope you have good friends and that you use our midweek fellowship, our 
church groups, our times of worship and refreshment times, organisations 
and activities to make some new friendships and to strengthen those you 
already have. 
Jesus said to his disciples “I call you friends”. It is wonderful that our 
relationships in the church can help us come closer to God as well 
 Stephen 

Our Website: www.carryduff-killaney.down.anglican.org

http://www.carryduff-killaney.down.anglican.org
http://www.carryduff-killaney.down.anglican.org
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Killaney Coffee Morning and Cake Sale 
Saturday 3rd November at 10.30 am in Killaney. All welcome. 
This always proves to be a great chance to meet up, have a chat, enjoy some 
beautiful pastries and scones, all for the good of Church funds. When our 
friends from Carryduff drop in it makes it into an extra treat. 
Men's Breakfast on Saturday 1st December in Flying Angel Mission 
The men of the parish and community are invited to come to Belfast, to the 
Mission to Seafarers situated near the docks, for our next Men's Breakfast. The 
Mission to Seafarers serves those who visit Belfast docks on the various ships 
which bring a vast amount  of goods into our country. Many of the sailors are 
from distant ports, far from home, and are in need of a warm hearted 
welcome. 
This they receive at the Flying Angel Mission, Princes Dock St, Belfast. 
We will be gathering there at 9 o'clock on Saturday 1st December to enjoy 
a cooked breakfast and to meet with the people there. On this occasion we 
encourage all attending to bring an item for the men's Christmas boxes. 
Deodorant, shampoo, shaving products and other items would be 
appreciated,The team at the mission will put these into boxes for Christmas 
for the seafarers. 
We will also bring the knitted goods which parishioners have been creating. 
So we can inform the small staff of numbers - there is only one person in the 
kitchen - please let Stephen know you plan to come by text message or email 
or by filling in a form on one of the two wardens’ tables. Cost is the usual 
£5:00 payable on the day. 
Anyone accompanying the gentlemen will have an early start on the Christmas 
shopping too! 
The chaplain, Colin Hall-Thompson, looks forward to meeting us, and extends 
a warm invitation to the ladies to come on a different occasion, probably to 
be arranged in the New Year.   Stephen  

Operation Christmas Child Shoe Boxes 
Shoe Boxes are due back at St Ignatius’ and St Andrew’s 
now. Please make sure you have followed the instructions 
and have labelled the boxes with the age of child for 
which the enclosures are suitable. Thank you for your 
generous gifts to the children.  

www.samaritans-purse.org.uk
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Word ALIVE:  
Be Reconciled   
During November we will explore 
some bible passages which guide 
us about being reconciled, at 
peace with God and with one 
another.  
• Are you often troubled, anxious, 

or unable to make up after a 
falling out? 

• Do you hold grudges for years 
against some person or some 
group of people? 

• When you worship and say “as 
we forgive others”, do you 
mentally skip those words?  

In these studies in November we 
will ask God to show us where we 
have gone wrong, and, more 
importantly, how we can be made 
right in these areas of life. 
While the studies will be at a 
surface level, it can help sometimes 
to begin a conversation with 
others, and then continue it later. 
We meet at 8:00 pm in the warmth 
of the rectory sitting room. The 
evening begins at 8:00 pm with a 
tea or coffee and ends before 9:30 
pm 

Mothers’ Union 
Our next meeting  
will be on  
Thursday 8th November at 8.00 pm 
in the Mitchell Room. 
Have you ever wanted to know how 
to make a button hole or a 
Christmas floral decoration? 
Now’s your chance. Our own 
resident florists, Joyce and Elizabeth 
will be with us to teach us just that. 
Why not come along and give it a 
go? Everyone is most 
welcome. Other dates for the Diary: 
Monday 5th November  
Diocesan Council meeting at Belvoir 
Parish Church at 7.30 pm. 
Please let Vera or Jenny know if you 
are keen to attend. 
Thursday 6th December  
Christmas Outing at the Ivanhoe, 
Carryduff at 7.30pm.  
Cost is £22.95.(£26.45  if you’re 
having salmon ) This will be 
collected at the meeting on 
November 8th. Please bring the 
correct change if you can. 
Women’s Aid – please bring along 
Xmas gifts for the “older woman”  

Jenny Montgomery 

CMS Ireland: Sunday 19 November 
Linda Abwa is paying a return visit to us on Sunday 18th November. Linda 
will have up-to-date news on our partners in Olo Diocese and Maridi, 
following recent trips to visit them in temporary exile in Uganda.  
Please continue your support by attending these services.
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Remembrance Sunday 
2018 marks the 100th Anniversary of the ending of the war.  
One hundred years ago this year the armistice was signed at the end of the 
”War to end all wars”. The aspirations of those involved were positive and 
forward looking, yet, sadly, their hopes were not fulfilled. 
When the practice of remembering Armistice Day became widespread, the 
season gradually came to be used, not just for one war, but for all wars. The 
poppy became the symbol which we continue to use today. 
Let us be notable in our era as those who stand up for peace, even though 
working for peace often means laying our lives on the line. 
On 11th November our parishes will join with people all over the world in 
remembering the end of World War 1. 
Bells 
Her Majesty's government has requested that bells be tolled 
in all places of worship at 12:30 pm on 11th November and 
we trust both churches will sound out their bells at that time. 
Volunteers to perform this should contact the rector.  
Local Acts of Remembrance 
Remembrance Sunday this year occurs on 11/11. On that day, the people of 
Carryduff and Killaney will once more gather at their places of worship to 
remember those who served in the cause of peace. Wreathes will be laid at 
the main service in each church.  
We warmly invite all, whether parishioners or not, to gather at these solemn 
events for the Act of Remembrance.  
Uniformed organisations will attend St Ignatius', along with those bearing 
medals as a sign of their service in the community. The numbers of young 
people present influences the tone of the service, which is both solemn yet 
appreciated by younger people.  
St Andrew's welcomes parishioners of all ages to play their part and Sunday 
School takes place as usual. 
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Killaney News  
       November Rosters 

 Flowers: Gunnel Rainey 
 Cleaning:Jane Todd &  Sandra Duffey 

Food Bank 
During the month of November there will be a box at the back of the Church 
to put goods in.  The following are very much needed: washing powder, 
washing detergent, deodorant, hair shampoo, toothpaste, soap, kitchen rolls, 
toilet rolls and cereals. Thank you for your support. 
I’VE LEARNED… 
…  That just one person saying to me, ‘You’ve made my day!’ makes my day. 
…  That you should never say no to a gift from a child. 
…  That simple walks with my father around the block on summer nights     
when I was a child did wonders for me as an adult. 
REMEMBRANCE 
During the last war a young RAF pilot received a medal for some heroic deed 
from the late King George VI. 
Naturally his family asked many questions about the splendour of 
Buckingham Palace and his meeting with the King.  Whatever feelings he 
voiced, his private feelings were best expressed in a little verse found with his 
private possessions after he had been killed while on active service.   

The King's Friend 
They who are called by an earthly king 
And are bidden to meet the great; 
Who are asked to dine at the royal court 
In earthly splendour and state. 
They come from his presence with face alight, 
With a proud and lifted head; 
They are eager to tell what they saw and heard, 
And repeat what the great one said. 

But we who have supped with the King of kings; 
And have eaten the Heavenly Bread, 
Are we eager to say what we saw and heard, 
And tell what the King has said? 
Are we proud that the King has called us friends 
And bidden us seek His face? 
Do we tell the world of His matchless love, 
Do we speak of His wondrous grace? 

Think about this and then read St John, Chapter 14, verses 2 and 3 
KILLANEY PARISH CHURCH COFFEE MORNING 

SATURDAY, 3rd NOVEMBER AT 10.30 AM
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J Club Junior & J Club Plus November Programmes 
J Club Junior Youth 
 Friday 2 CLOSED ( Midterm )  
 Friday 9 Fun activities & inflatables 
 Friday 16 Fun activities  
 Sunday 25 J Club Sunday   
  All Age Worship, refreshments & fun outing  
 Friday 30 Fun activities & Zumba Cindy  
J Club Plus 
 Friday 2 Closed ( Midterm )  
 Friday 9 Inflatables night  
 Sunday 11 Remembrance Day  
  Young People & Leaders to serve refreshments  
  after Remembrance Day service,  
  Followed by lunch for the workers! (meet at 10:00 am )  
 Friday 16 Fun activities with Lindsay & Guest Speaker  
 Saturday 24 Fundraiser: Christmas Shopping to Dublin  
 Sunday 25 J Club Sunday  
  All Age Worship, refreshments followed by fun outing  
 Friday 30 Fun activities with Katie  

Guitars  
If any of the young people at J Club, especially 
leaders and over 10’s, would like to be part of a short 
course to learn the basics of the guitar, please contact 
your Big Leader. The timing of such a short course will 
depend on those interested in being part of it. 
The course is free and we may be able to help with 
the provision of instruments for those willing to be 
part of the new praise band.
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African Children’s Choir 
Concert 
On Friday 3rd January 2019 we 
are thrilled to be hosting the 
African Children's Choir again 
in concert. 
We need your help to make this 
wonderful event a special 
celebration as we enter into a new year together. 
We are asking that 50 parishioners buy two tickets for themselves and sell 
TWO to others. 
What a wonderful Christmas gift! 
For a family member, friend, or a neighbour. 
The evening will begin with a drinks reception, followed by the concert. There 
will be a delicious finger buffet during the interval, before settling back to 
enjoy the reminder of the concert. You will also get the opportunity to 
purchase any of the Choir CD’s and other items on sale. 
As a Church family let’s make this a truly wonderful and successful event in 
our Parish. 
Ticket prices: Adults £7.00 Children £4.00  or a family ticket £20.00 
During a few Sundays in November tickets will be available as the 
refreshments are served. 
Please go to the person assisting at the ticket table.  
For tickets or extra info please contact  Keith 07901935205   
Accommodation for African Children’s Choir  
We have invited the children of the next African Children's Choir to sing in 
Carryduff Parish and to stay in accommodation offered by parishioners for 
one night. If you have suitable space for one or more adult leaders and two or 
more children, please make yourself known to Keith Shaw. 
Not every offer can be accepted as the specific safety demands of the 
movement involves strict control of the numbers of children and leaders 
accommodated in each case. 
Your help would be greatly appreciated.  
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Calendar for November 2018  
Bible Sunday 28 October   5 before Advent (Green) 
  9:00 Holy Communion TWO  in Carryduff 
  Hebrews 7:23-28 Mark 10:46-52 
  10:30 Bible Sunday Special  in Carryduff 
  12:00 Bible Sunday Special  in Killaney 
  Isaiah 55:1-11 
  6:30 Evening Prayer Romans 3:21-26 in Carryduff 
Wednesday 31 October  
  10:30 Midweek Communion (All Saints' Eve) (White)  in Carryduff 
  Isaiah 25:6-9 Revelation 21:1-6a John 11:32-44 
Saturday 3 November  
  10:30 Coffee Morning and Cake Sale  in Killaney Church Hall 
Sunday 4 November   4 before Advent (Green)  
  9:00 Holy Communion TWO  in Carryduff 
  Hebrews 9:11-14 Mark 12:28-34 
  10:30 Parish Communion  in Carryduff 
  12:00 Parish Communion  in Killaney 
  Ruth 1:1-18 Mark 12:28-34 
  6:30 Praise Mix Matthew 5:1-12 in Carryduff 
Monday 5 November  
  7:30 Select Vestry  in Quin Room 
Tuesday 6 November  
  10:30 ICS Prayer meeting  in Seaforde 
  8:00 Word ALIVE  in Rectory 
  Be reconciled! 1: with God.  
What the Bible tells us about peace making. 
Wednesday 7 November  
  10:30 Midweek Communion  in Carryduff 
  Philippians 2:12-18 Luke 14:25-33 
Thursday 8 November  
  7:00 Sunday Special prep meeting in The Rectory 
Sunday 11 November   Remembrance Sunday (Red)  
  9:00 Holy Communion TWO  In Carryduff 
  Revelation 1:1-7 John 15:9-17 
  10:30 Remembrance Service  in Carryduff 
  12:00 Remembrance Service  in Killaney 
  Isaiah 2:1-5 Matthew 5:1-12 
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  6:30 Compline Mark 12:38-44 in Carryduff 
Tuesday 13 November  
  10:30 Church Life Exhibition  in Crowne Plaza 
  7:30 Select Vestry Killaney  in Hempton Hall, Killaney 
  8:00 Word ALIVE  in Rectory 
  Be reconciled! 2: with Friends.  
Wednesday 14 November  
   Magazine Materials in today, please. 
10:30  Midweek Communion  in Carryduff 
  Titus 3:1-7 Luke 17:11-19 
Sunday 18 November  CMS Ireland on 2 before Advent (Green)  
  9:00 Holy Communion TWO  in Carryduff 
  Hebrews 10:11-14, 19-25 Mark 13:1-8 
  10:30 { CMS Ireland in Carryduff 
  12:00 { Sunday Service  in Killaney 
  { with Linda Abwa 
  6:30 The Lord’s Supper  in Carryduff 
  Daniel 3:13-30 Matthew 13:24-30, 36-43 
Tuesday 20 November  
  8:00 Word ALIVE  in Rectory 
  Be reconciled! 3: with Enemies.  
Wednesday 21 November  
  10:30 Midweek Communion  in Carryduff 
  Revelation 4:1-11 Luke 19:11-28 
Friday 23 November  
  11:00 Magazine Make up Team  in JTC 
Sunday 25 November   The Kingship of Christ (White) 
  9:00 Holy Communion TWO  in Carryduff 
  Revelation 1:4b-8 John 18:33-37 
  10:30 Sunday Special  in Carryduff 
  12:00 Sunday Special  in Killaney 
  The True King. John 18:33-37 
  6:30 Evening Prayer  in Carryduff 
  Daniel 5 John 6:1-15 
Tuesday 27 November  
  8:00 Word ALIVE  in Rectory 
  Be reconciled! 4: with Yourself.  
Wednesday 28 November  for St Andrew’s Day (Red) 
  10:30 Midweek Communion  in Carryduff 
  Romans 10: 12-18 Matthew 4: 18-22
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Across 
1  and 20 Down Lord of all ..., Lord of all..., 
whose trust, ever child-like, no cares could 
destroy (11,3) 
9  Moses' question to a fighting Hebrew 
labourer: Why are you ... your fellow Hebrew? 
(Exodus 2:13) (7) 
10 Acclaimed cellist who contracted multiple 
sclerosis at the height of her fame, Jacqueline ...
(2,3) 
11 At even ... the sun was set, the sick, O Lord, 
around thee lay (3) 
13 A descendant of Gad (Numbers 26:16) (4) 
16 Do not leave Jerusalem, but ... for the gift my 
Father promised    (Acts 1:4) (4) 
17 Clambers (Jeremiah 48:44) (6) 
18 Peter's response to questioning by the 
Sanhedrin: We must ...God rather than men! 
(Acts 5:29) (4)20 Christian paraplegic author, 
artist and campaigner, ...  Eareckson Tada (4) 
21 Bird partial to the nests of other birds (6) 
22 Such large crowds gathered round him that 
he got into a boat and sat ... ...(Matthew 13:2) 
(2,2) 
23 Infectious tropical disease (4) 
25 Tree (3) 

28 No fear of me should ... 
you, nor should my hand be 
heavy upon you(Job 33:7) 
(5) 
29 For example, to Titus, 
Timothy or Philemon (7) 
30 Week beginning with 
Pentecost Sunday, according 
to the Church's calendar (11) 

Down 
2 O Jerusalem, how ... I have 
longed to gather your 
children together (Matthew 
23:37) (5) 
3  Way out (4) 
4  Exhort (Romans 12:1) (4) 
5  Done (anag.) (4) 
6  Highest of the four voice-
parts in a choir (7) 
7  Concerning the study of 
God (11) 
8  Uniquely, it has Abbey, 
Cathedral and Chapel (11) 
12 Admonish (Matthew 
16:22) (6) 
14 Frozen (3) 
15 Established form of 
religious ceremony (6) 
19 Inscription often found 
on gravestones (7) 
20 See 1 Across 
24 Behaved (Joshua 7:1) (5) 
25 Time (anag.) (4) 
26 Lists choice of meals (4) 
27 For the wages of sin is 
death, but the ... of God is 
eternal life in Christ Jesus 
(Romans 6:23) (4) 

Answers on page16 
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     The Love in a simple gift 

I have always been encouraged by our combined parish response to the 
annual Shoe Box Appeal.  That appeal, under the name Operation Christmas 
Child, has been a significant and clearly visible part of our outreach 
programme since the year 2000 AD, and it is heart-warming to know that we 
are part of a large and well established world-wide mission effort. 
It would be good to think that we could contribute about one hundred boxes 
to this year’s appeal.  We just about reached that figure last year, and in 2016 
our total ran to 126.  
The mission of Operation Christmas Child is to show the love of God in a 
tangible way to needy and suffering children around the world and, together 
with the local Church world-wide, to share the good news of the real message 
of Christmas.  
It is a sobering thought that the children who receive these boxes will 
probably get nothing else this Christmas.  Our boxes offer Christmas joy and, 
at the same time, help to meet the critical needs of the many innocent child 
victims of war, poverty, famine, disease and natural disaster.  
BUT that’s not all.  In many parts of the world, wherever it is possible, the 
children receiving the boxes are told the Christmas story and introduced to 
the Christian faith.  I once heard this whole outreach effort referred to as the 
biggest Sunday School in the world.  
So just how big is this outreach effort?  Well, last year four lorries were loaded 
with shoe boxes from Northern Ireland.  One of them (containing our 100 
boxes) went to Ukraine.  Another lorry went to Romania and the other two 
travelled to Belarus.  Of course we are just a small part of the overall 
programme.  In fact the total number of gift filled shoe boxes sent from 
Northern Ireland was 37,462.  
And there’s more!  The total from the whole of the United Kingdom was 
678,942 and – hold your breath – the total number of shoe boxes distributed 
world-wide was a staggering 11 Million.  In other words, the love of God and 
the joy of Christmas has touched millions of young lives through the power of 
a simple gift. 
It is our enduring privilege to be a part of it.  

Denis Carson 
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NOVEMBER ROSTERS CARRYDUFF: 

Christmas Wreath Workshop 
We hope to hold a workshop on Tuesday 11th December at 
10.00am and 7.00pm. Last year we had great fun and made 
beautiful Christmas wreaths. With the profits we purchased 
two trolleys for catering purposes. This year we should like 
to buy recycling bins for our revamped kitchen. The cost is 
£25 and this includes all the materials and refreshments. Thanks. Joyce 

Crossword Solution 
ACROSS: 1, Hopefulness. 9, Hitting. 10, du Pre. 11, Ere. 13, Ozni.16. Wait. 
17, Climbs. 18, Obey. 20, Joni. 21, Cuckoo. 22, In it. 23,Yaws. 25, Elm. 28, 
Alarm. 29, Epistle. 30, Whitsuntide. 
DOWN: 2, Often. 3, Exit. 4, Urge. 5, Node. 6, Soprano. 7,Theological. 8, 
Westminster. 12, Rebuke. 14, Icy. 15, Ritual. 19,Epitaph. 20, Joy. 24, 
Acted. 25, Emit. 26, Menu. 27, Gift.  

9:00 Reader 10:30 Reader Prayers Displays

4 Patricia Darling Liz Fleming Keith Maurice

11 Mary Hewitt Fiona Ellis Marlene Dave

18 Raymond Scott Joan Nevin Denis Fiona

25 Edward Darling J Club Leader Team Jim

Welcome Team 6:30 Reader Flowers donor & arranger

4 Trevor & Elizabeth Jeannie Jennifer Carson by Jennifer

11 John & Elizabeth Vera Remembrance Sunday byJoyce

18 J Club Plus Keith J Cotter  by E Johnston

25 Family Service with J Club Caroline Joan Clayton by Joan

Refreshments Team Communion Assistants

4 Maureen & Eileen Raymond & Jacky

11 J Club & Leaders

18 John & Jackie Marlene

25 Norma & Olwen

N
B

While some specific roster duties have been agreed by those listed, many have not. , 
If you are unavailable or unwilling to serve when allocated, please feel free to let us 
know: text Stephen 078 345 84932. Thank you for your service.
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Registers 
Holy Matrimony 
 6 October Zoe Harron and Samuel Haslett 

'Those whom God has joined together, let no-one put asunder' 

Christian Funerals 
 3 October Jack Wilson, Newtownards in Killaney 
 7 October Edwina Scott, Carryduff in Killaney 
 18 October Bryan Holliday, in Drumbeg 
 20 October Helen Gordon, Ballynahinch in Killaney 

'I am the Resurrection and the Life' says the Lord 
Edwina Scott 
Edwina was the daughter of Edmund and Margaret McGready of Saintfield. When 
she was about 21 she met Raymond Scott and they were married in Saintfield 
Parish Church by Canon Norman Woodrow. Edwina later began working in Forster 
Green as a nursing auxiliary and, after the children were born, went back to 
nursing, this time in Hollygate Nursing Home where she served for 23 years. 
She and Raymond had been blessed with two children, Claire and Christopher, and 
she was a devoted and caring mother, continuing to serve her family with a willing 
heart and a generous spirit. 
During the summer a potentially life-threatening illness  was discovered and, after a 
few weeks in the care of her daughter's ward at the Ulster Hospital, she was 
admitted to the Marie Curie Hospice for palliative care, with a view to spending her 
remaining months at home.. Sadly that hope faded within weeks, and she slipped 
away at Marie Curie. 
The church family knew Edwina as a regular worshipper, a tireless worker, a faithful 
friend and and a valued member of the Mothers’ Union. We remember in prayer 
Edwina’s sisters, daughter Claire with David and little Jorja, son Christopher with 
Helen, and Raymond.  
Jack Wilson 
Jack Wilson was buried at Killaney after a wonderful service in St Mark’s 
Newtownards led by the Rev Chris Matchett. He was remembered at the service by 
his family and friends, with several hundred present.  
Helen Gordon 
The former owner of the Primrose Inn in Ballynahinch, Helen died in Scotland in 
October. After an informal service in the town, her many friends and family 
gathered at Killaney for a short service of thanksgiving and committal. 
Bryan Holliday 
Bryan was a much valued member of St Patrick’s Drumbeg where he had served as 
Treasurer and Gift Aid organiser for many years. He had recently become an 
important and much loved member of the midweek communion group at St. 
Ignatius', Carryduff, and most of the regular worshippers here joined with family 
and friends at Drumbeg to thank God for his life and witness.
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October News 
Organ 
Arriving just in time for a Harvest Wedding and the Annual Harvest Services, a 
new organ produced by Viscount Classical Organa Ltd and installed by 
Jeffers Music of Co Cork, was well received by the congregation at Carryduff. 
The instrument features an array of sounds and stops which promise an 
excellent background for both formal and contemporary worship in the 
church building. 
Dean Geoff Wilson, of Dromore Cathedral, dedicated the instrument to the 
glory of God as a token of thanksgiving for mothers and all they mean to us. 
We thank those who donated towards the cost of our new instrument. 
Some of the Harvest flowers were displayed this year in delightful 
arrangements which could then be given out - without any rearrangement - to 
various parishioners and friends. We thank those who created these on the 
Friday and then distributed them on the Monday. 
Lantern 
Killaney's Harvest, likewise, began with a dedication. This time the Lantern in 
the Porch was dedicated by the rector in memory of Barry Finlay. Barry was a 
much admired member of the local community in Boardmills and 
Downpatrick, where he worked as a solicitor. His devotion to our church was a 
blessing to all of us and his sudden death is still remembered. The Lantern is 
made of glass with three lights which greatly improve the welcome given to 
worshippers as they enter the building. 
The Harvest was doubly special with people attending for the first time in 
what seemed like a best ever Harvest congregation, as well as the very 
tasteful traditional decorations in the church. From the flax at the door and 
the turf on the turf barrow to the bread and grapes on the Communion Table, 
each window and pew spoke of the glory of God's gifts at the Harvest. 
We thank all who provided and presented the floral gifts and those who 
created and served the Harvest Tea. After a slight delay everyone was able to 
return home safe and well, by the end of the day. 
Harvest Appeals 
Both parishes are undertaking some painting, and Harvest Appeals were 
issued for both. It is too early to report final figures but we appreciate all that 
has been given so far, and encourage those who want their church buildings 
to look their best to continue their generous support. The repair and painting 
of the exteriors of windows of Killaney will be started soon, as will the interior 
painting of St. Ignatius'.
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CONTACT US  
The Web 
See service times, current news sheets, all magazines and recent news at: 
killaney.down.anglican.org or carryduff.down.anglican.org  
Facebook: KandCd at the Crossroads - Twitter #KandCd 
The People 
Rector: Stephen Lowry, 700 Saintfield Road, Carryduff BT8 8BU   078 345 84932 
Email: stephenlowry@me.com   028 9081 2342 
Diocesan Reader: Marlene Moore 
Email: mrm-moore@hotmail.co.uk   028 9081 4896 
Diocesan Reader: Keith Shaw   07901 935 205 
Office: Jenny Eralp   028 9081 3489 
Email: killaneyandcarryduff@icloud.com 
   
Carryduff  Joan Clayton  
Wardens: Raymond Scott 
Honorary Treasurer:   028 9081 4579 
Gift Aid Secretary:  Fiona Moore 
Honorary Secretary:  Joyce McMeekin 
Sexton: Fiona Ellis 
Freewill Offering:  Susan Creber 028 9263 8798 
Hall Bookings: Hon Sec  jandr.mcmeekin@btinternet.com 
   
Killaney  Marie Mack 028 9751 0350 
Wardens: Alison Gray 
Verger: Florence Coulter 028 9263 9133 
Honorary Secretary:  Colin McClintock 
Covenants: Viona Crothers 028 9751 9637 
Flower Rota:  Anne Mannis 028 9751 0089 
Cleaning Rota: Marie Mack 028 9751 0350 
   
Parish Panels: The Parish Panels seek to help ensure that children and their leaders 
experience a safe and secure environment in their youth work. 
Panel Members are Stephen Lowry and 
Carryduff  Marlene Moore 028 9081 4896 
 Joan Nevin 028 9751 9366 
Killaney Florence Coulter 028 9263 9133 
 Bill Connor 028 9263 9873 
   
Next Magazine is the DECEMBER & JANUARY Edition 
Please email content to Stephen or Marlene by Wednesday 14 November 2018 
Make up Team Friday 23 November at 11.00 am 
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Killaney Knits! We have delivered our first batch of 
“knits - along with some from St 
Ignatius’ - to The Mission to 
Seafarers at Prince’s Dock Street in 
Belfast.   
Thank you to everyone for their 
very generous contributions in time 
and talent and for the donations of 
wool.  We hope to make a further 
delivery on 1 December, so please 
keep knitting. 

To find out more about where these hats and scarves are going, come 
along to the Men’s Breakfast at the Mission to Seafarers in Princes Dock 
Street on 1st December, or, possibly, a proposed Ladies Coffee Morning to 
take place at a later date in the same venue!
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